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May 7, 2019 
 
Dear Parent, Guardians and Caregivers 
 
I would like to inform you of some disruptions to students and families that will begin next week, 
due to the construction of the new subdivision taking place on the corner of Quigley and Albright 
Roads. 
 
Beginning on Monday, May 13, the construction company working on the new subdivision is 
scheduled to start work to tie into the municipal storm sewer line. This work will close Albright 
Road from Quigley Road to Nicklaus Drive for approximately two weeks.  
 
During this period, the sidewalk on the north side of Albright Rd., directly in front of the 
construction site will remain closed to pedestrian traffic.  
 
Students and families walking to school along this route must continue to use the sidewalk on the 
other side of Albright Rd. until the work is completed. 
 
For those who usually take Albright Road from Quigley Road to drop off their child(ren), please 
follow the posted detour signs.  
 
The bus stop at the corner of the Albright Rd. and Quigley Rd. can still be used, for those that need 
HSR transportation.  
 
Please ensure you speak to your child about using the appropriate sidewalk and safety around 
construction sites.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact the school main office at 905.578.4422. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Deb Sprentz 
Principal 
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